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As Brentwood prepares to celebrate its 
50th year as a city, there will be many 
opportunities for residents to look back 
at the growth of this community over 
the last half century.  For some city 
employees, the trip down memory lane 
includes looking back to the days when 

City Hall used to be where the Local 
Taco is today on Pewitt Drive or when 
the library was in the small house on the 
campus of Brentwood United Methodist 
Church.   

We have come far from the good old 
days. We now have an award-winning 
library, almost 1,000 acres of parkland, 
many miles of trails, and four fire stations.  
However, as we celebrate the past in 
2019, we also have to look to the next 
fifty years when planning how to serve 
the needs of Brentwood residents.

Brentwood City Hall in Maryland Farms 
is home to all of the City’s administrative 
offices, police functions, and Fire Station 
#1.  The presence of the Police Department 
within City Hall presents both space and 
security challenges.  If you came to apply 
for a job or meet with the Mayor, there is 
a decent chance you might see a suspect 
being walked through City Hall since the 
Police Department is broken up into four 
different areas on two floors of City Hall.  
As we move into 2019, the City will 
be finalizing plans to construct a new 
Police Headquarters on land next to the 
Williamson County Recreation Center on 
Heritage Way.  If plans stay on schedule, 
the new facility could be open in time for 
the Police Department’s 50th anniversary 

in 2021.

When it comes to the services provided 
by the Fire and Rescue Department, time 
is of vital importance.  With the continued 
growth in the number of emergency 
response calls, as well as the geographic 
size of the City, we have identified the 
need for a fifth fire station in the Split Log 
Road area.  We hope to have property 
purchased by the end of 2018 and begin 
planning for construction of the new 
station sometime in the next three to five 
years.

Finally, we have begun planning for 
construction of a Parks Department 
office building within Crockett Park.  
Moving the Parks Department from the 
Service Center in the Cool Springs area 
will save staff time by having the admin 
offices in the same location where the 
maintenance equipment is stored, and 
make the department more accessible to 
the public.

We certainly hope all Brentwood 
residents will take part in our many 50th 
Anniversary events planned during 2019.  
While you learn about Brentwood’s 
history, be assured that we are also 
looking ahead to the next fifty years.

#BrentwoodTN50

City Manager Corner   
By Kirk Bednar,
Brentwood City Manager

Brentwood Fire and Rescue Chief 
Serving New State Leadership Role 

Brentwood Fire & Rescue Department Chief Brian Goss 
was sworn in as the 2018-2019 President of the Tennessee 
Fire Chiefs Association in August at the Annual Conference 
in Murfreesboro. The conference kicked off the 50th 
anniversary of the Association which was founded in 1969, 
the same year Brentwood was incorporated as a city!

Chief Goss said, “It is both humbling and exciting to step 
into the role of President as we enter into the Golden 
Anniversary year of this proud organization. I look forward 
to a year dedicated to mission-focused work while at the 
same time celebrating a 50-year legacy.” Chief Goss will 
serve in his new position until July 2019.

Chief Goss (right) pictured with Tennessee State Fire Marshal Gary Farley

Follow Brentwood Fire & Rescue News on Facebook!



4     City Update Fall 2018     5

The Street Scoop
By Todd Hoppenstedt, Public Works Director

Crews resurfaced more than 23 miles of road in 2018 and have 
many more miles on the 2019 list. The complete 2019 street paving 
list can be found on our website:

http://www.brentwoodtn.gov/departments/public-works/street-
paving

Other 2018 Public Works Department accomplishments included 
the construction of a new roundabout on Crockett Road at Raintree 
Parkway/Green Hill Blvd, a new traffic signal at Split Log and 
Ragsdale Road and construction continues with the completion of 
the new bridge on Sunset Road as part of the Sunset and Ragsdale 
Road Realignment. When construction is completed later this year, 
the project will include a three-lane curb and gutter roadway with 
a center turn lane and a 10’ bike/pedestrian path. 

The TN Department of Transportation continues its widening 
project along Franklin Road from Concord Road south to 
Moores Lane. Crews started work in Fall 2017 and still have two-
three years left to complete. The widening improvements will 
relieve congestion, improve safety, and accommodate growth.

Coming Soon:
• Sidewalk along Split Log Road from Tuscany Hills 
to Jordan Elementary School
• Repair and resurfacing to at least 35 roads

• Wildwood Valley Bridge Resurfacing
• Multiuse path along Crockett Road from the 
Witherspoon subdivision to Aberdeen at the entrance to 
Crockett Park and Crockett Elementary School

The City of Brentwood offers brush collection once a month to all residents 
on residential streets. This service costs the city roughly $500,000 annually.    
To continue this free service, we ask that you follow the rules. We are also 
beginning to implement the use of PAPER bags only for collection. 

Chipper Rules 
1. Brush must be behind the curb with cut ends towards the curb.
2. Brush must not exceed eight feet in length and three feet in height.
3. Limbs and stumps larger than six inches in diameter will not be picked 

up.  
4. Debris that is the byproduct of commercial cutting/trimming will not be 

accepted.
5. Leaves and grass clippings will be collected in brown paper bags only.  

Plastic bags will not be accepted.
6. Do not stack brush, clippings or other leaves near stationary objects like 

a fire hydrant, mailbox, utility pole, etc.

**Homeowners will receive a door hanger, with the violation marked, if a 
pile violates the rules.

        Learn more about the Chipper Service online at www.brentwoodtn.gov.

Citywide Brush Collection

3
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Water Meter Reading System Upgrades 
The Department is currently upgrading the City’s existing “walk by” 
meter reading system with an advanced Sensus Flexnet reading system. 
The Flexnet system includes installation of multiple tower sites that 
read meters remotely as opposed to the more labor intensive “walk by” 
reading system. The base infrastructure includes three tower sites which 
have been reading a small sample of meters for several years now.

The Flexnet system works to provide the customer and department staff 
enhanced reading data (greater accuracy measurement of water moving 
through the meter). This increases operational efficiency and decreases 
operational costs as well as provide the customer with greater usage 
information which aids the customer in reducing water waste and 
potentially avoid costly plumbing repairs. City staff uses the enhanced 
metering data in capital project planning and customer support.

Devens Drive Water Line 
Replacement Project 
(Knox Valley Dr. to Wikle Rd. East)

The Water Services Department’s water line 
replacement program is focused on incremental 
replacement of aging water lines to maintain 
the highest level of distribution service, reduce 
maintenance costs and avoid significant future 
capital infrastructure costs.

The next area of water lines slated for replacement 
includes those located along Devens Drive, 
between Knox Valley Dr. and Wikle Rd. East.  The 
project includes side streets:  Lynhurst Ct., Glover 
Ct. (not Glover Dr.), Brentview Ct., Foxview Ct., 
Sherwood Green Ct. and Wikle Rd. East (the cul-
de-sac east of Devens). Project Status:  Design for this project began in July 2018 with construction tentatively 
scheduled for spring - summer 2019.

What can you do to keep our storm water and our streams clean?

1. Never dump waste down a storm drain or into a drainage ditch.
2. Clean up after your pet. 
3. Dispose of trash in approved containers. 
4. Dispose of household hazardous wastes at designated locations. 
(See Household Hazardous Waste Disposal Day put on by Keep 
Williamson Beautiful)
5. Check your vehicles for leaks (Repair them!). 
6. Recycle motor oil and other vehicle fluids.
7. Compost yard wastes. 
8. Use fertilizer and pesticide only when needed (Read the label!). 
9. If you wash your vehicle at home, wash it on the lawn rather 
than on pavement.
10. Report potential storm water pollution to 615-371-0080. 

4
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Notify Me

Ever wonder what the Brentwood City 
Commission or Planning Commission 
is working on?  Sign up to receive 
notifications directly in your inbox. 

Under the “Notify Me” section of 
our website, you can also sign up to 
receive emergency notifications about 

traffic accidents, road closures, or other information.

http://www.brentwoodtn.gov/departments/community-relations/notify-me

Two Close Calls for Brentwood Police Officers
By Chief Jeff Hughes

Leash Law

City ordinance requires dogs and 
cats be kept on a leash while 
in city parks. This is to allow 
those who aren’t so comfortable 
with pets to also enjoy the park. 
Owners should please pick up 
the poop too!  

#happyowner #happypet 
#happylife

The “Move Over Law,” which 
passed in 2006, is a part of 
the [State Law: Move Over for 
Stopped Emergency Vehicles] 
“Failure to Yield to Emergency 
Vehicles Law” (T.C.A. 55-8-132) 
and requires motorists to move 
over into the adjacent lane of 
traffic when safe to do so, or 
alternatively to slow down for 
emergency vehicles. In 2011, 
the law was expanded to include 
utility service equipment to 
the list of vehicles for which 
motorists are required to either 
slow down or move over. 
Tennessee was the 30th state 
to establish a move over law 
which creates a safety zone to 
protect police, firefighters, other 
emergency personnel, and utility 
workers.
The penalty for the first violation 

of this law is a Class B misdemeanor punishable by a fine of not less than one hundred dollars ($100) nor more 
than five hundred dollars ($500), or imprisonment not longer than thirty (30) days, or both.  
On the morning of July 14th 2018, two Brentwood Police Officers were assisting a motorist on the shoulder of 
I-65 South at the 72 mile marker. Both cars were parked on the shoulder with emergency equipment activated 
when they were struck from behind by a vehicle traveling south. The initial impact was heavy causing extensive 
damage to the first Patrol car which was fortunately unoccupied. A second Patrol car was also damaged in the 
collision when the force of the first vehicle was pushed into the second. The second vehicle was occupied by 
the motorist who was being assisted who fortunately did not sustain any major injuries. The driver of the vehicle 
that struck the BPD units was arrested by THP at the scene for DUI. 
This incident is a stark reminder of how dangerous working the interstate can be and reinforces the importance 
of the “Move Over Law”. Our Officers and the motorist we were assisting in this incident were lucky as 
evidenced by the extensive damage sustained to the two patrol cars. We are forever mindful of Metro Officers 
Christy Jo Dedman and Michael Petrina, among others, who lost their lives in similar situations where 
adherence to this law could have made a difference. Please think twice next time you pass a stopped emergency 
vehicle on the road.

95
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A Brief History of the John Holt 
Family
By Katheryne Cowan, Brentwood Historic 
Commission 

If you have driven by the Brentwood Library recently you 
may have noticed the 
name has been changed. 
Thanks to O’Delle Holt, 
widow of John Holt (b. 
28Mar1890), and Charles 
W. Witherspoon, Jr. for 
their generous donation to 
the City of Brentwood.

In Article IV of her will, 
O’Delle Kelly Holt leaves a life estate in the John P. Holt farm 
to her nephew, Charles Witherspoon; after his death ½ of the 
estate would go to the City of Brentwood “provided” they 
name the existing library for her late husband or build a new 
library to be named for him.

A short history of the Holt family: In 1797 John Holt’s ancestor, 
John Holt (b. ca 1760 in North Carolina), and his wife, Izabel 
Purkins Holt, traveled to Davidson County, Tennessee in an 
ox cart with their four children: Harden Perkins, Mary Polly, 
William N., and Edith P. They would have eight more children 
in Tennessee - making an even dozen! 

On 10Apr1797 Izabel’s 
brother, Nicholas Perkins 
Hardeman, conveyed 
approximately 100 acres “in 
consideration of the natural 
love and affection he bears 
to his sister, Isbell Holt wife 
of s’d John and also for and 
in consideration of the sum 
of five shillings” a certain 
tract of land in the county 
of Davidson on the waters 
of Mill Creek “...containing 
by estimation one hundred 
acres be the same more or 
less.”

Pictured above: John Page Holt, left, and his wife, O’Delle Holt, talk with farm 
manager Douglas Waggoner. (Photo: Courtesy of “Ancestors and Descendants of 
John and Isabel Holt”

John and Isabella lived in close proximity to her brother for 
about 10 years. John then sold the one hundred acres to 
Thomas Edmiston for $1,000.00 on 22Sep1808. 

Less than a month later, on 10Oct1808 Thomas Edmiston 
sold to John Holt 222 acres in Williamson County for 
$1,350.00. This 222 acres was part of the 640 acre land grant 
Thomas Edmiston received from the State of North Carolina 
17Apr1786. The clerk of the Williamson County Clerk’s 

office where the deed was registered was N. P. Hardiman. 
Thus began the John Holt farm in Williamson County.

Dr. Albert L. Cooper, published a book titled: Ancestors and 
Descendants of John and Isabel Holt in 1971. The book 
is available at the Tennessee State Library and Archives in 
downtown Nashville.

“Before her marriage to John, Isabel was a Hardeman. Her 
mother was Mary Perkins.” One of the eight children born 
in Williamson County to John and Isabella was Thomas Holt 
was (b. 1802). He married Rosanna Julia Herbert. Their son, 
Lewis Herbert Holt, was born in 1843. Lewis married Almira 
Page, the daughter of John Page. Lewis and Almira/Elmira 
became the parents of seven children – one of whom was 
Kate born on Christmas Day 1886.

Kate married Charles Witherspoon. Kate died 19Dec1939 of 
congestive heart failure at the age of 52 years 11 months and 
24 days. Their only child was Charles Witherspoon, Jr. born 
28Nov1926.

Charles lived with his 
aunt O’Delle Kelly and 
uncle John P. Holt all his 
life. John P. Holt died 
21Sep1984. O’Delle lived 
at Holtland/Wildwood until 
1993. Charles lived on the 
Holtland/Wildwood property until his death on 09Aug2017.

Facebook.com/BrentwoodTNHistoricCommission

Volume 18, Issue 2
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Name:

Street Address:

City:

State:    Zip Code:

Phone Number:

E-mail Address:

Individual   $15

Family    $25

Contributing   $50

Corporate/Benefactor             $100+

The goal of the Historic Commission is to preserve Brentwood 
history and educate others about the past. We invite you to 
help us accomplish our goal with a donation to the Brentwood 
Historic Commission.

Detach this form and send with your check payable to:

Brentwood Historic Commission
City of Brentwood
Attention: Deanna Lambert
PO Box 788
Brentwood, TN 37024-0788

Anne Laine Goad, Chair   Chuck Sherrill 
Ashley McAnulty, Vice-Chair  Carole Crigger
Anne Dunn, City Commissioner Hollie Cummings
Linda Lynch, ex officio member Loyce Hooker 
Sherry Hammond, Secretary  Kathie Greaves
Katheryne Cowan                                  Jodi Rall
Todd Martin

Deanna Lambert, Community Relations

 
The Brentwood Historic Commission

On the Brentwood Historic 
Commission Facebook page, be sure to watch the video with 
Angie Jones and her mom, Beverly Davis, as they share fond 

memories of the Holt family.

Upcoming Events:

February 28, 2019 - History Bowl

April 2019 - Brentwood celebrates 
50 years as a city

Did you know?

The Palms Dinner Club was a happening place 
in the 1930-40s. It was located where the Exxon 
Station was on Franklin Road next to Corky’s. 
Of all the nightclubs, The Palms was the most 
prestigious with dining, dancing, and gambling.

Sources for the Holt Family article are as follows:

Orange County NC Marriage License Book

Little, T. V. (1985). Historic Brentwood. Brentwood, TN: JM Publica-
tions.

Davidson County, Tennessee Register of Deeds Vol. D 1796-1798. 
(n.d.). Retrieved from http://www.copies1918.com/davidson-d.html

To maintain historical accuracy, we have preserved the spelling of 
Isabel / Isabella / Isbell and Purkins / Perkins as it appears in these 
historical documents.
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Hill Center Development Phase 1

May 17th, 2018 marked the official grand opening of Phase 1 Hill Center Brentwood.  Tennessee Governor Bill 
Haslam attended the event which also marked the groundbreaking for phase II which includes plans for an AC Hotel, 
a boutique hotel chain through Marriott. 

Phase II is also slated to include more parking and offices as well as a walking trail that connects to Maryland Way 
Park in the rear of the center.

Future Splashpad

The City of Brentwood is working with the 
Williamson County Parks and Recreation 
Department to build a 9,000 square foot 
splashpad located outdoors at the Williamson 
County Indoor Sports Complex at 920 
Heritage Way. The $6.6 million renovation 
would also include the first pickleball courts 
in Brentwood, a group fitness room, childcare 
facility, basketball courts, and additional 
parking. Brentwood’s investment would 
be a one-time investment of $1.5 million if 
approved. The earliest the splashpad could 
open is mid-2019 if all is approved.

New Brentwood Police Headquarters

Sometime in 2021, The Brentwood Police Department will move to a 
new facility that is currently being designed. The location of the new 
facility will be on Heritage Way just north of the Williamson County 
Indoor Sports Complex.

The approximately 50,000 square foot building is needed to serve 
the community today and for the next thirty years. Preliminary cost 
estimates are around $20 million.  All police operations, including the 
911 dispatch center, would be in the building. An indoor firing range 
is also included in the plans and the facility will include a community 
meeting room to also serve as the municipal courtroom.

City staff are working with the design team from The Architect Workshop 
on the interior and exterior layout building design and elevations. Once 
a final design is accepted, work will begin on a development plan.  The city hopes to break ground in early 2019.  

What’s Being Built in the City?

I65
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Brentwood Place Shopping Center

Chick-Fil-A is expanding its kitchen and increasing  the size of the previously approved order canopy on the south side 
of the building and adding a delivery canopy on the north side of the building. Other improvements to the site include 
reconfiguring the parking lot providing crosswalks and signage to assist with pedestrian and traffic flow around the site. 

Finally, a modified driveway connection and adding an additional lane will also enhance traffic flow entering the 
shopping center.

Original Hill Center Renovation

The facelift is almost complete at the 
original portion of Hill Center, housing 
Puffy Muffin, Hallmark, REI and others. 
Varying facades, metal awnings and a 
small outdoor seating area at Fresh Market 
are all in various phases of construction. 
Each store will remain open during the 
renovations with protected entrances to 
avoid construction. 

Morning with Santa – December 1 at 9am

The John P. Holt Brentwood Library is proud to present the 
annual Morning with Santa program on Saturday, December 
1st.  Doors will open at 9:00 am. Magician Scott Humston 
will be on hand again this year to amaze and delight with 
his fascinating magic and hilarious showmanship. The magic 
show will be offered at 9:30, 10:30 and 11:30, so enjoy 
refreshments, face painting, music, giveaways and of course, 
Santa Claus. Admission is free, but tickets are required and 
may be picked up at the Children’s Service Desk beginning 
Monday, November 19. For more information, please contact 
Pat Ladnier or Missy Dillingham at 371-0090 ext. 8380.

Tree Lighting – December 3 at 5:30pm

Join us for the annual Tree Lighting Ceremony at the John P. 
Holt Brentwood Library, Monday, December 3 at 5:30pm 
with special dedication by Mayor Jill Burgin. The evening 
is filled with special music, holiday treats, and warm cider. 
The tree lighting’s special music will be provided by the 
Ravenwood High School Chorus. At 5pm and 6pm, there 
will be readings of The Polar Express in the Reading Room. 
Everyone attending The Polar Express reading must have a 
ticket. The event is free, and tickets will be available ahead of 
time. 

Book Ravenswood Mansion for your Holiday 
Party

Ravenswood Mansion, located at 1825 Wilson Pike, is the 
perfect location for a family holiday party, business function, 
or warm cocoa by the fire. 

The mansion, owned and operated by the City of Brentwood’s Community Relations Department, will be decorated with 
gold and garland.  Wow your business associates or your friends with this elegant location. Rental prices vary by day and 
time but range from $500 to $3,500. 

Booking details can be found at www.ravenswoodmansion.com.

Holiday Events
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Cindy Cannon
If you have ever received a payment from the City of Brentwood, Cindy is who you should thank! Cindy has been with the City since 
1997 and has worked in multiple areas of Finance during those years. Karen Harper, Brentwood’s Treasurer says, “Cindy volunteers to 
help out wherever there is a need and does so with a smile on her face.”

Amy Givens 

Amy Givens began working with the City in June as an Accounting Clerk.   
Previously she has worked with several local companies as a credit and 
collections clerk with duties such as running daily bank transaction reports 
and posting payments.

Amy lives in Franklin and enjoys baking and crafts in her spare time.  

Debi Meadows
Employees really love Debi as she is the one who makes sure employees are paid on time. Hired in 1985, Debi has worked for the City 
for 33 years. Harper said, “Debi is very well organized and if you have a question about anything payroll related, Debi will have the 
answer.”

Margie Sparks
Margie Sparks retired in June after two decades of employment with City of Brentwood. She was most 
familiar as the first face you’d see as you walk into City Hall. Previously Sparks was a flight attendant for 
American Airlines. In retirement, she plans to travel, spend time with her grandchildren and occasionally 
fill in for various positions at City Hall. 

David Lincicome 

A familiar face to Brentwood for nine years, David Lincicome was recently promoted to fill the Financial 
Analyst position within the Finance Department.   In this position, David will focus primarily on financial 
and other management data analysis across multiple systems in various departments with the goal being 
more efficient utilization of existing computer systems to provide enhanced financial and management 

systems information. Within the Water Services Department, this position will coordinate full implementation of the automated meter 
reading system and customer information portal.

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT - Finance Department

City of Brentwood Awards 
More Funding to Schools and 
Recreation Providers in 2019
Funding for all Programs Totals $341,100

For the past 32 years, The City of Brentwood has awarded 
more than $5.5 million dollars to Brentwood schools 
located within Williamson County Schools. Schools 
use the money for non-recurring costs such as books, 
technology, and special projects. At its regular City 
Commission Meeting on Monday August 27, 2018, the 
City presented representatives from twelve Brentwood 
schools with checks for $239,100. This year’s total is up 
6% or $14,100 more from last year. The City presented 

four recreation and senior center service providers with a total of $102,000. That amount is 17% more than Fiscal 
Year 2018 and the first increase in ten years.   



2     City Update Fall 2018     3

Brentwood 50th Birthday Party  

The year 1969 was an important year in history: Neil 
Armstrong and Buzz Aldrin walked on the moon, the music 
festival Woodstock took place and Richard Nixon was 
President of the United States of America.

On April 15, 1969 the City of Brentwood became 
incorporated and will celebrate its 50th Birthday in 2019. 
Over the past 50 years a city known for its rolling hills, 
beautiful neighborhoods, parks and green space has also 
seen substantial growth in the business community. 

For those who lived here when the city was incorporated, 
and for all those who have moved to Brentwood for jobs 
and an outstanding school system, 2019 will be a year of 
celebration of  the past, present and the future. 

The City Commission appointed 12 members to the 50th 
Steering committee charged with the tasks of creating, 
planning and executing the city’s celebration.  Members 
include representatives from the city’s volunteer boards and 
other citizens who applied. 

• Saturday, April 13, 2019 - parade in Maryland Farms.

• Saturday, June 15, 2019 - Brentwood 50th Birthday Party 
at Crockett Park featuring several bands, food trucks, and 
activities for the kids.   

• Thursday, October 10, 2019 - celebration at Ravenswood 
Mansion. 

We invite you to become a part of the celebration! Whether 
you could be a financial sponsor, create a float for the 
parade, donate $10, volunteer for an event or just attend – 
we would appreciate your support!

Email info@brentwoodtn.gov, go to www.BrentwoodTN50.
com or visit us on social media at #BrentwoodTN50 for 
more information.

By Jodi Rall, 50th Steering Committee Treasurer 
and Historic Commission Member

Park Lights Controlled Using 
Cost Saving Technology
With the days getting shorter, how does the City 
control the recreational facility lights in Brentwood 
Parks? We use technology called Control-Link. The 
remote system helps us control, monitor, and manage 
the lights by directly controlling athletic field lighting 
via a website. This technology is currently used on 
Crockett Park, Tower Park, and Granny White Park 
fields, making it easier to operate more efficiently 
and saving tax payers dollars by not having to rely on 
employees to manually operate the lights.

Can you hear me now?: 
City Receives First Small Cell 
Application
By Mike Harris, Engineering Director

Brentwood is in the process of implementing its first 
small cell application since the State of Tennessee, as 
well as many other states across the country, recently 
adopted new laws that provide for the installation 
of such facilities in the public right-of-way. Small 
cell facilities are miniature versions of large cell 
phone towers. The small cell facilities are the latest 
in technology designed to help meet the increasing 
demand for wireless service. These smaller facilities 
are designed and located in areas of high use and are 
intended to improve service in specific areas where 
there is a large concentration of cell users. These 
facilities are typically mounted on existing street light 
poles and designed to blend in with the existing area.

Brentwood 
received its first 
application in 
August 2018 
which was 
approved at 
the September 
4 Planning 
Commission 
meeting. The new 
small cell tower 
will be located 
on Crossroads 
Boulevard and 
will look much 
like the picture. 
City staff continue 
to work to 
adopt specific 

local regulations to ensure the installation of these 
facilities is done while meeting the regulations set by 
the state.   

11
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City Phone Numbers
Municipal Center.......615-371-0060
Planning/Codes ..........615-371-2204
Water Billing..............615-661-7061
Water Maintenance..... 615-371-0080
Public Works.............615-371-0080
Service Center ...........615-371-0080

Police ..........................615-371-0160
Fire ..............................615-371-0170
Wm. Co. Ambulance.... 615-794-2800
Library .........................615-371-0090
Parks ............................615-371-2208
Emergency ....................................911

ken.travis@brentwoodtn.gov 
7086 Willowick Drive

615-981-9572 (cell) / 615-371-2200, ext. 2490

COMMISSIONER                     
Ken 
Travis

rhea.little@brentwoodtn.gov  
9703 Onyx Lane

615-371-2200, ext. 2780

COMMISSIONER        __             
Regina  
Smithson

mark.gorman@brentwoodtn.gov 
9732 Turnbridge Court

615-483-6004 (cell) / 615-371-2200, ext. 2460

COMMISSIONER                     
Rhea 
Little, III

COMMISSIONER                     
Anne 
Dunn

anne.dunn@brentwoodtn.gov  
1613 Covington Drive

615-370-3702 (home) / 615-371-2200, ext. 2420

COMMISSIONER                     
Betsy S. 
Crossley

betsy.crossley@brentwoodtn.gov  
276 Stratton Court

615-440-9460 (cell) / 615-371-2200, ext. 2770

jill.burgin@brentwoodtn.gov 
5211 Maryland Way

615-371-2200, ext. 2480

VICE MAYOR                     
Mark 
Gorman

MAYOR                                    
Jill 
Burgin

regina.smithson@brentwoodtn.gov 
6011 Wellesley Way

615-377-0115 (home) / 615-371-2200, ext. 2410

Brentwood Board of Commissioners

City Update
Published semi-annually by the City of Brentwood, 615-371-0060. Comments and suggestions should be directed to Deanna Lambert, 
Community Relations Director, or by e-mail at deanna.lambert@brentwoodtn.gov. Don’t forget -  you can always keep up with city news on  
our website or social media!

The State of Tennessee distributes tax proceeds to 
municipalities like Brentwood and counties based on 
population as reported by the U.S. Census Bureau at the 
beginning of each decade. Municipalities and counties 
are permitted to conduct a special census to document 
population change between the federal censuses. 
Municipalities may conduct up to four citywide special 
censuses during the decade. 43,889 is the new certified 
population for Brentwood following the Special Census 
conducted in 2017-18 by the Planning and Codes 
Department.

With the new state certified population, we are set to 
receive approximately $436,000 per year.  

The additional funding will be used to fund essential 
services such as fire and police protection, street 
maintenance, the Library, Parks, etc. Also, the additional 
funding helps the City to maintain the current level of 
City service while also maintaining a low property tax 
rate for our residents.

Brentwood’s New Population:  
43,889
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